
South Walton County Mosquito Control District 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

      February 20, 2018 
Agenda 

 
    Call to Order 
  
    Invocation and Pledge  
 
    Approval of Minutes (motion) 

            
         Administration Items  

1. Financial Reports for Jan  2018 
2. Approval of Expenditures for Jan 2018  (motion) 
3. Employee Applicant Requirements 
4. Other 

        
   Operations  

1. Activity Report 
2. Purchase of Capital Outlay items 
3. GovClarity update 
4. Other 

 
        Announcements   
 

1. Chemical Spill Response Training, February 22 in Santa Rosa Beach 
2. NW FL Mosquito Control Workshop, March 13–14 in Panama City 
3. Arbovirus Surv/Mosq Control Workshop, March 19-22 in St Augustine 
4. Other 

 
    
   Seat 1- Commissioner John Magee  
 
   Seat 2- Commissioner Tim Norris  
 

    Seat 3- Commissioner Ronnie Faulk 
 

                          Restate New Action Items 
   
    Public Comments 

 
 Adjourn 



REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

January 16, 2018 

 

The Board of Commissioners of the South Walton County Mosquito Control District held 

its Regular Board Meeting at the District Office at 774 North Highway 393, Santa Rosa Beach, 

Florida at 9:30 a.m. 

 The Commissioners attending the meeting were Timothy Norris, Ronald Faulk and John J. 

Magee. Also attending were Steven Bauman, Kyle Bauman and Don Anchors, representing 

Anchors Smith Grimsley, Amy Myers and Casey King representing Hand Arendall Harrison Sale, 

Director Ben Brewer and Office Coordinator Geraldine Via. 
The meeting opened with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. 

Don Anchors, Kyle Bauman and Steve Bauman each gave a brief history regarding 

Anchors Smith Grimsley. Kyle Bauman presented their proposal. The Board thanked them for 

their presentation. 

Amy Meyers, representing Hand Arendall Harrison Sale, presented a proposal for legal 

representation. She gave brief history of the law firm. She has been the Attorney for the Beach 

Mosquito Control District since 2006. The Board thanked her for the presentation. 

The Board took a break at 10:39 a.m. and reconvened at 10:44 a.m.  The attorney proposals 

were discussed.  

The Board took a break at 10:50 a.m. and reconvened at 10:57 a.m. 

After reviewing and discussing the attorney proposals, the Board agreed upon hiring Amy 

Myers with Hand Arendall Harrison Sale. A motion was made by Commissioner Norris 
seconded by Commissioner Faulk to accept the proposal from Amy Myers with Hand 

Arendall Harrison Sale.  Motion passed unanimously.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Faulk seconded by Commissioner Norris to 

approve the minutes of the November 21, 2017 Regular Board Meeting. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 
approve the minutes of the December 19, 2017 Regular Board Meeting. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

The Financial Report for December 2017 was presented.  

Commissioner Magee asked for approval of the December 2017 expenditures. A motion 
was made by Commissioner Norris seconded by Commissioner Faulk to approve the 
monthly expenditures list for December 2017 as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.  
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Director Brewer asked for approval to purchase an aquatic vegetation rake (AVR) for the 

excavator to be used to clean out the ditches. He had previously received a quote from Maximized 

Water Management, LLC for the amount of $12,000.  An additional $3,000 will be need for the 

purchase of quick coupler for the CAT excavator so the rake can be pinned to it. The rake has to 

be specially built to pin to the coupler that fits the two CAT buckets. A motion was made by 

Commissioner Faulk seconded by Commissioner Norris to approve $15,000 for the purchase 
of the aquatic vegetation rake AVR package. Motion passed unanimously. 

Walton County has received the money from Midway Machinery and Auction for the 

equipment that was sold, however, the $16,700 due to SWCMCD was not included. Commissioner 

Norris directed Director Brewer to contact Assistant County Attorney, Heather Christman, for help 

with pursuing the funds.  

Due to the Director’s absence he has not completed the employee evaluations or the 

updated job description for Office Coordinator position.  

He will be going to Dodd for the Directors caucus in Altamonte Springs, Florida.  

Director Brewer presented the Activity Report for the month of December 2017. There 

were ten locations throughout the District with positive birds for West Nile. Entomologist Peter 

Brabant has researched our past winters and observed that we seem to have a spike in WNV every 

winter.  Other Districts that test their chickens also had similar results of WNV in their flocks. The 

temperatures remained too cold to spray. 

Director Brewer gave a brief presentation on the initial roll out of the GovClarity – Field 

Force Software. The iPhones and the GovClarity system are new to all the employees. Recently 

the staff from GovClarity was here for three days to train the employees. 

Commissioner Magee announced the Dodd Short Courses are January 22 to 26, 2018. 

Florida Mosquito Control Association Tallahassee Days will be February 5 and 6, 2018. 

Director Brewer restated his action items. He will review the contract for the attorney, 

speak with Walton County Assistant Attorney Heather Christman about recovering the auction 

money, complete evaluations, work on job descriptions and advertise for positions,  

A motion was made by Commissioner Norris, seconded by Commissioner Faulk to 
adjourn. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 1:39 p.m. 
 
 
_______________________     __________________________ 
Ronald Faulk, Secretary     John Magee, Chairman 
























